CMD 21-H9.16

File / dossier : 6.01.07 Date: 2021-08-25 Edocs: 6631658

Written	submission	on from
Mark B	londin	

Mémoire de **Mark Blondin**

In the Matter of the

À l'égard de

Cameco Corporation, Blind River Refinery

Cameco Corporation, Raffinerie de Blind River

Application to renew licence for Cameco Corporation's Blind River Refinery

Demande de renouvellement de permis pour la raffinerie de Blind River appartenant à **Cameco Corporation**

Commission Public Hearing

Audience publique de la Commission

November 24-25, 2021

24-25 novembre 2021



Tribunal Officer, Secretariat
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission
280 Slater Street
P.O. Box 1046, Station B
Ottawa, ON K1P 5S9
Email: cnsc.interventions@canada.ca

Re: Cameco's license renewal application for the Blind River Refinery (Nov 24-25, 2021, Hearing)

Dear President and Commission Members,

My name is Mark Blondin. I have worked at the Cameco Blind River Refinery for 35 years. Thirty years as a laboratory technologist and 5 years as a trainer.

The refinery was built in 1983 to process natural uranium ore concentrate into uranium trioxide. Cameco's number one goal has always been the safety of it's employees and the protection of the environment. We have shown this with a good safety record over the years. We have just celebrated 15 years without a lost time accident but even before this we have celebrated 10+ years without a lost time accident. We have also not had an environmental incident during this license period.

I live in Blind River and Cameco has always been a strong supporter of the town and keeps the town informed about its operations and activities.

I believe Cameco's Blind River Refinery should be granted a 10-year license renewal due to its strong safety and environmental commitments. The people of Blind River support Cameco's operations and hope for continuation of them. We will need uranium in the future to supply our energy needs and I feel Cameco is the one needed to supply us.

Sincerely,

Mark Blondin